
Chairman Huebert and Education Committee Members, 
 
I am writing you as a concerned citizen and mother. I have three children, one who had his two 
month vaccines, and two who have not had any vaccinations. The difference in their health is 
astounding. With just one round of vaccinations (7 shots) my son gets sick more often and the 
sickness lasts longer than my other children. This is a direct result of foreign things being 
injected into his bloodstream and wreaking havoc on his little immune system.  
 
Things like aborted fetal cells, monkey and other animal cells, aluminum, formaldehyde, and 
polysorbate 80 are in vaccines.  
 
We wouldn’t touch these ingredients if we had the choice, yet we pay no attention when they 
are injected into our children’s bloodstreams. It’s a dangerous game of Russian roulette that we 
are playing.  
If parents choose to vaccinate, that’s fine. But I am asking you to protect our right to choose. 
America is a free country, we should never be forced to inject things into our bodies that we 
believe are unsafe. That is medical tyranny. I am unable to attend the hearing on 2-13-2020, 
however, medical freedom is very important to me. Please support Representative Heurbert’s 
bill HB 2601. 
 
Thank you,  
Emily Denson 
Overland Park, KS 
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